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From the desk of the Worthy Grand Matron. 
Dear Sisters and Brothers, 
Well, what a delightful time the Worthy Grand Patron, Brother Graham Smith 
and I have enjoyed sharing with friends of our wonderful Order since our 
Installation in March. How time has flown as it just seems like last week our 
members joined us for a very special day. 
Our Installation would not have been as successful without the presence of so 
many members, family and friends. Our Social Secretary Sister Joan Smith and 
her band of helpers did such a lovely job and our Past WG Matrons, Past WG 
Patrons and Grand Office Bearers have supported and helped us at every 
corner. 
We have visited Queensland to witness their Grand Chapter Installation.  At 
the 17th Biennial Session held in Adelaide last month we witnessed the 
Installation of Sister Blanche Watt, MWG Matron and Brother Paul Smith, 
MWG Patron of the United Grand Chapter of Australia. We so enjoyed the 
company of visitors from all states and overseas jurisdictions. 
With the assistance of the Grand Chapter Office Bearers, we have conducted 
our Annual Official Visits to Bathurst, Lithgow, Goulburn and Capital Chapters. 
We have been extremely impressed with the presentation of the Ritual, the 
Chapter Members and the Inspection of the Books of each Chapter. They are 
all to be commended for such fine work and we have been privileged to 
witness Initiations of new Members and Affiliations of Members from 
Dormant Chapters as well. 
We thank the Chapters for their Invitations to visit and look forward to sharing 
time with the members at both meetings and social functions. The Grand 
Chapter has been welcomed with wonderful verses and donations to our 
Charity – Macarthur Cancer Therapy Centre, and we cannot thank you enough 
for your generosity. 
Our Grand Luncheon held at Maso’s Club was enjoyed by all those who 
attended and we thank you for sharing the day with us. Our Grand Lodge 
performers organised by Brother Ian Cox, Grand Director of Music were 
outstanding and we thank our Worshipful Brothers; Tenor - Alex Parker, Bass 
- Vic Mamourian and Accompanist - Russell Littlefair for their time.  We 
thoroughly enjoyed their entertainment and company on the day. 
We have enjoyed sharing Chapter meetings and Social events with our WDG 
Matrons and WDG Patron and look forward to more of the same.  We thank 
them for all the courtesies extended to us. 
Our Grand Ball will be held at Liverpool Catholic Club on 31 August and we look 
forward to seeing as many as are able to be there. Accommodation is available 
at the Mercure Hotel attached to the club remember to ask for your OES 
discount if staying over. We are asking for flower girls and pageboys to share 
our night, so if you have any grandchildren or great grandchildren please 
contact me.  

Sister Lorna Dunkley – Worthy Grand Matron.  Brother 
Graham Smith – Worthy Grand Patron.

Worthy Grand Matron 
Sister Lorna Dunkley 

 

Worthy Grand Patron 
Brother Graham Smith 

 

Grand Secretary 
Sister Janelle Love 
gcnswact@bigpond.com 

Newsletter Editor 
Sis Margaret Smith PWGM 
18 Croston Road, 
ENGADINE   2233 
msmith50@bigpond.net.au 

Our Websites 
www.oesaustralia.org.au 

Closing Date Issue 3 2019 
1 November 2019 
Subscriptions for 2019  
$10 Print, $5 Email  
March, July, November. 
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GREETINGS FROM THE 

MOST WORTHY GRAND MATRON 
 
Dear Sisters & Brothers, 
This is a twofold article – as MWGM and the Secretary 
of the South Australian Steering Committee. 
 
It is now just two weeks since I was installed as your 
Most Worthy Grand Matron and Brother Paul Smith as 
your Most Worthy Grand Patron.  I think it has taken 
almost that long to catch up on sleep and slow the 
brain down and think clearly. 
  
For those who attended the Sessions here in Adelaide 
I feel you would agree that despite the cold!! it was a 
successful week with the culmination of the 
Installation and Dinner on the Saturday followed by 
the Thanks-giving Service on the Sunday.  
 
If you have not already checked the Website (member 
area) the Official Photographs are now listed and 
available for copy.  Please go in and have a look.  I hope 
a lot of you took the opportunity to go to the Photo 
Booth on the Saturday night.  The feedback I received 
was, it is exactly what was needed to add that extra bit 
of fun to the evening. Those candid photo’s will be the 
fun reminder of your visit to South Australia.  
 
The South Australian members were proud of their 
achievements in being able to host the Seventeenth 
Biennial sessions and I have thanked them for all their 
hard work as it was rewarded by the numerous praises 
they received from different members. 
 
I now want to take this opportunity to thank both 
personally, and on behalf of the South Australian 
members, those who assisted us both before and 
during the Sessions.  
 
To the members who added extra weight to their 
luggage when returning from the Philippines by 

bringing back some of our Session bags….that was a 
huge sacrifice as I know how much trouble I have in 
not going over the required baggage weight set by the 
airlines. 
 
For those who provided additional raffle prizes or 
assisted in any way - THANK YOU to you ALL. 
 
It is now time to start looking at the Invitations we 
have already received to see which ones we can 
accept.  Please if we are not able to attend now, there 
is always next year.  We would dearly love to be able 
to attend as many Chapters as we can time permitting.  
 
Last Friday I attended the launch of SA/NT Masonic 
Charities and spoke to several of the masonic 
members who did attend our Installation and they all 
commented on how impressed they were by the 
proceedings but more importantly how friendly 
everyone was. 
 
I would like to ask members, especially all those have 
not previously been a Grand Representative, to 
consider applying to become one. The Application 
forms are under Forms on our Website or you can ask 
your Chapter Secretary for one.  All members are 
eligible to apply.  It is also OK to reapply if you have 
previously had a commission.  You can gain so much 
enjoyment of corresponding with an overseas 
jurisdiction and, if possible, travel to their sessions 
along with encouraging them to Travel to our Shores 
remember our next Sessions are ONLY two years away 
in Sydney.  
 

Star Friendship, 

Blanche Watt 
Most Worthy Grand Matron 
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Most Worthy Grand Patron 
Dear Sister and Brothers 

The 17th Biennial Session has now passed into history 
and I congratulate the members who are continuing in 
office, those sisters selected to be star points and 
those on the United Grand Committee and various 
sub-committees.  To those new to United Grand Office 
welcome and I wish you all the best in your new roles 
and every success as you move up through the various 
offices. 
 
The members from South Australia are to be 
congratulated on the manner in which they prepared 
for and carried out their tasks at the 17th Biennial 
Session held in Adelaide. 
 
The Steering Committee for the 18th Biennial Session 
in 2021 is busy with the myriad tasks (other than fund 
raising) which are required behind the scenes to 
ensure all goes well. 
 
Thank you, members of the Order for your attendance 
and robust discussion of matters put before the 
United Grand Chapter. 
 
Please remember evolution not revolution. 
 
Sister Blanche Watt and I are looking forward to 
sharing the next two years with you as we move about 
the country. 
 
Our first visit was to the MWGM’s Chapter Sunny 
South where we were made most welcome by the 
new Worthy Matron and Worthy Patron and 

members. We were 
presented with a wombat, 
the state animal emblem.  A 
number of visitors from 
interstate and overseas 
enjoyed a lovely evening. 
 
I recently attended the 
Illawarra District Committee 
Dinner Dance held at the 
Masonic Club at Mortdale.  I 
thank the WDGM & WDGP 
for the invitation to attend, 
as this is my District and my 
first outing in NSW/ACT. 

The MWGM and I have received a number of 
invitations to visit Chapters and we have sent our first 
visitation list out and this will be adjusted as 
necessary. 
 
I will be travelling south to the Annual Meeting and 
Installation of the Grand Chapter of Victoria on the 
19th and 20th of July at the new Bayside Masonic 
Centre and I am looking forward to meeting with 
members in that state…it will also be an opportunity 
to carry out some administrative tasks. 
 
Recently my mother Chapter Woonona, conducted an 
open meeting with Wollongong Chapter at the Bulli 
Masonic Centre and it had a positive result of raising 
our profile in the area as well as attracting 
membership enquiries.  A lot of hard work carried out 
by the membership committee. 
 
I thank the Webmaster for recent updates to the site 
and placing photos from Adelaide in the members 
section.  Please visit the members area and update 
yourself with the excellent information contained 
therein. 
 
Our Charity for this Biennial Term is Cure Cancer 
Research. You will hear more as we visit across 
Australia. 
 

Yours in star love. 

Paul A. Smith, 
Most Worthy Grand Patron. 
 
 
 
NSW & ACT Contingency.  
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Photo:  Back - Sister Rosita Player, Brother Ivor 
Player, WGM/P QLD. Sister Lorna Dunkley, 
Brother Graham Smith, WGM/P NSW & ACT. 
Sister Christina Vaessen, Brother Homer Fairley, 
WDGM/P DG Committee of Tasmania. Sister 
Pamela DeCicestr-Steuart Smith, Brother Russell 
King, WGM/P Victoria.  
Front: Sister Helen McLaughlan IPMWGM, Sister 
Blanche Watt MWGM, Brother Paul Smith 
MWGP, Brother Michael Struthers IPMWGP. 

 
WEBSITE ADVERTISEMENT. 
Did you know that you can access the following from 

the Website? 

• Contact Cards, Song Sheets 

• Services 

• New logo (in a variety of sizes and 
format) 

• Banner designs for your promotional 
usage 

• Guide - basic usage of the internet 

• Guide – how to use the new logo 

When you have a log in account for the Website, you 
can not only download these handy tips and items 
from the Members area, but you are on the mailing list 
to receive a Website Newsletter highlighting the latest 
news items. If you do not have a log in account for the 
Members area of the website, please email 
members@oesaustralia.org.au. 

And, I’m always looking for new ideas so please 
contact me Webmaster (www.oesaustralia.org.au) 

Angela Sweeney – PWDGM 
Webmaster.  
 

WORTHY GRAND SESSIONS CO ORDINATOR. 
 

My report on the Seventeenth Biennial Session of The 
United Grand Chapter of Australia. 
 
We look forward to the session for so long and 
suddenly it is upon us, and then we can reflect on all 
the planning and happenings taken place in just over 
a week. 
 
The Venue we had in Adelaide was certainly large 
enough for our numbers, however the one 
disappointment was there was no heating, 
unfortunately the committee members had the most 
time to sit in the cold. Quite a few got colds, etc.   
However, the Management tried to remedy the 
matter by bringing in large mobile heaters. 
 
The Buses used to get people from their 
accommodation to the venue worked out well and the 
company fitted in with us regarding times, I think 
everyone did get transport to their specific function. 
 
The Coach Tour was a great success, nothing but good 
reports on that, albeit we did not have the usual 
numbers, but I am sure we will next time. 
 
The Grand Representatives lunch was very successful, 
and lots of people met up with their counterparts.   
I know some overseas people made themselves 
known to me and I pointed them in the direction of 
their counterparts.  The President and Secretary did a 
wonderful job of fitting people into places. 
 
The Formal opening was a moving and lovely day, 
another milestone in our history, this was well 
attended and enjoyed by everyone. The dinner was 
also enjoyed. 
 
The Business Sessions was conducted well by Sister 
Helen McLaughlan Most Worthy Grand Matron, and 
Brother Michael Struthers Most Worthy Grand Patron.  
A few surprizes along the way, but that is why we do 
our business in a democratic way.  The lunch was 
sufficient for those who ordered it. 
 
We welcomed all our Invited guests for the 
Installation, it was a delight to see them all in their 
different Masonic regalia, also the Rainbow Girls who 
attended.  The ceremony was then conducted in a 
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proficient and pleasant manner by Sister Helen 
McLaughlan and her team. 
 
Following this, the banquet was relaxing and time for 
everyone to enjoy themselves, this was well attended 
by family and friends. We certainly need them to 
boost our numbers. 
 
To close our Session, our Church Service on Sunday 
was conducted by Rev. John Watson, followed by 
morning tea. 
 
Congratulations to Sister Helen McLaughlan, Brother 
Michael Struthers, on their running the Session, also 
to Sister Blanche Watt Most Worthy Grand Matron, 
Brother Paul Smith Most Worthy Grand Patron on 
attaining this position. I wish you and your office 
bearers a very happy and successful term of office. 
 
Yours in Star Friendship, 

Sister Evelyn Hood PMWGM 
 

ILLAWARRA DISTRICT GRAND COMMITTEE 
 

Marilyn Auld – W DG Matron 

Malcolm Baker – W DG Patron 
 

SYDNEY DISTRICT GRAND COMMITTEE 
 
Dear Sisters & Brothers,  
We start March with the Installation of the Grand 
Chapter of NSW & ACT. 
 
I was also able to attend the Order of the Amaranth.  I 
have never been to one of their meetings and I was 
surprised on how different it was in some ways and 
how much it was similar. 
 
The Sydney District Grand Committee members have 
all been installed and I have been to all the Chapters 
in the District to complete all the Official Visits.    
 
Wallsend celebrated their 70th Birthday which was 
special for me as this January I celebrated my 70th 
Birthday.  It was a lovely meeting with the Worthy 
Grand Matron of Grand Chapter of NSW & ACT also in 
attendance.  It was followed by a Dinner at the local 
club which was nice.  I am so happy that a member of 
Wallsend invited myself and my travelling companion 

to stay the night, so I didn’t have to drive home after 
the dinner.  Thank you. 
 
There have been several Socials and Meetings.  I have 
enjoyed a visit to Ettalong and a Barbeque with the 
Sydney District Grand Committee.  Also, I was invited 
to Illawarra Daylight Chapter’s Mother’s Day meeting 
along with the Worthy Grand Matron, the Illawarra 
District Grand Matron and Parramatta District Grand 
Matron.  It was a lovely meeting and it seem like I was 
home as I am a member of Illawarra Daylight Chapter.   
 
The Biennale Session in Adelaide in June was 
interesting and informative.  The P&P Grand Reps 
Luncheon was a chance to meet & greet the overseas 
visitors and catch up with some of our interstate 
members.   Not all goes to plan.  One of my travelling 
companions ended up in hospital, so missed most of 
the events.  We travelled home slowly, and all are in 
recovery mode, get well, we need every member. 
 

Christine McDonnell, W DG Matron  
 

PARRAMATTA DISTRICT GRAND COMMITTEE 
 

Vicki-Ann Green, W DG Matron 
Norman Holden, W DG Patron. 
 

CONSTELLATION CHAPTER No 42 
 

• Sunday 29th September is our High Tea cost 

$20.00-time TBA 

Please visit our Facebook page link provided below to 
know what’s happening in our Chapter. 

https://www.facebook.com/pg/Friends-of-
Constellation-Chapter-No42 

Margaret Down. PWG Matron. 
 
ILLAWARRA DAYLIGHT CHAPTER NO 220 

 
Hello Dear Readers, once more it is time to report to 
our Editors of both the NSW Newsletter and the 
Queensland Star.   I do like to keep our Chapter 
reported and as I sit to do just that, I wonder where to 
start.   Our Chapter is still doing well and sometimes 
has to rely on visitors to help out as do the Chapters 
some of our members visit and that is what we need 
to do.   There has been a lot of illness especially the 
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dreaded flu which has affected many and so we hope 
all those who attended the United Grand Sessions in 
Adelaide have now made a good recovery.  How very 
disappointed I was not to be present for it is the first 
Session I have missed since 1985 and I just knew my 
call up at the Public Hospital would come whilst our 
Sessions were about to be held and having waited 11 
months, I had no choice but to accept.  I am making a 
good recovery on my back surgery and am now able 
to drive which is a blessing after 6 weeks.  I send our 
Chapter’s best wishes to our WG Organist Sister Gillian 
Mason in Queensland who also had to miss the 
Sessions due to pending surgery.  I have had many 
reports and shall be anxious to receive the official 
documents in due course.   
 
Our Chapter celebrates its 16th Birthday in September 
so we look forward to having some visitors come to 
celebrate with us.  As I type and it is  10 July,  may we 
all remember our beloved Order’s Birthday when we 
instituted the first Chapter in Queensland in 1912,  107 
years ago!.   Times have certainly changed but we 
must still band together and hope for a brighter future 
for many years to come.   We thank those who have 
gone before us to pave the way and trust that we may 
continue to enjoy our membership for many more 
years. 
 
I leave you with this message 
 

To wish upon a Star is more than a wish 
It is a prayer 

May its rays light your pathway and keep you in 
God’s care 

 
God’s Blessings to you all, 

 
Lois Allen PMWG Matron 
Sunshine Sister and Reporter for our Chapter. 
 
 

ILLAWARRA DISTRICT GRAND COMMITTEE 
2018 CHARITY DONATION NEWS. 
 

On Friday 22nd March 2019 Sister Norah Mitchell and 
Brother Raymond McIntosh accompanied by Mr Brian 
Willis representative for Masonicare presented 
cheques totalling $4,500.00 for the KidzWish 
Foundation to go towards the development of new 
premises at Flinders, Shellharbour.  The new premises 

will include 6 therapy rooms, 1 music & dance studio, 
1 multipurpose sports hall, office administration 
rooms, covered play area and even a magic cupboard 
full of toys. Sister Susan McIntosh and Sister Lois Allen 
were also present. 
 

Over 50,000 kids throughout the Illawarra and 
Southcoast have been helped by KidzWish since its 
foundation and over 130 different conditions 
supported annually. These numbers are predicted to 
double in the next 5 years. 

 
The services offered include, Speech Pathology, 
Occupational Therapy, Physiotherapy, 
Music/Dance/Sports/Experience Programs and the 
KidzWish Children’s Christmas Party. 

It is hoped the building will be completed by the end 
of 2019. 

 
Sister Norah Mitchell and Brother Raymond McIntosh 
chose to take part in the ‘Buy a Brick’ campaign which 
will give the Illawarra DG Committee and Masonicare 
a personalised Brick on the Noah Southall Memorial 
Wall and ultimately assist the funding towards the 
new premises. 

 
Further information and donations can continue to be 
made on the following website: 

kidzwish.org.au 

 

PHOTOS. 

 Sister Norah Mitchell WDGM & Brother Raymond 
McIntosh WDGP 2018—2019 

Sister Susan McIntosh PWGM, Mr Beau Thatcher 
(Community events Manager) Mr Brian Willis 

(Masonicare) & Sister Lois Allen PMWGM 
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**** 

Dear Margret herewith a few words that you may be able 
to use for the newsletter. 

I will try and send a few your way as I feel like writing 
Regards Eric. 

Thank you, Eric.  Your writing has inspired us and caused 
many to ponder upon the journey of our Order.  Editor. 

We need your help and now. 
 

There are many things to ponder as we look in retrospect,  

at the years of help the Order has received.  

Of the kindly ways of caring with effort so expressed, 

while the duty to our Chapter is perceived. 

So look with good example to follow is to sample, 

and all the need good purpose will so bring, 

as we say a little thanks for effort passed along  

let’s raise our voice in harmony to sing. 
 

May the light of all good reason still guide us on our way, 

as we travel down life’s pathway of this time. 

With a smile, a happy nature and wisdom so to spare, 

will guide all our Chapters in their climb. 

May all grow and build and flourish teaching reaching far, 

while ever sunshine lights the world of day, 

good thought and application through every generation, 

will guide all our Chapters on their way. 
 

So members use your thinking with all together linking 

will show good work and effort here to stay. 

To establish movement forward achievements great and 
small will show others by example it’s the way. 

May our colours lift in meaning with light and lustre too, 

to spread its covering mantle near and far. 

So help and take an office your presence will so glow, 

for the light now in the East is our guiding Eastern Star. 

By Brother Eric Hunt 10.3.2019. 

WALLSEND CHAPTER. 
On Saturday 25th May 2019 the members of Wallsend 
Chapter No.98 celebrated the 70th Birthday of the 
Chapter. 
 
Our meeting was attended by the Worthy Grand 
Matron Sister Lorna Dunkley, Worthy Grand Patron 
Brother Graham Smith, PWGM’s, PWGP’s & the Grand 
Office Bearers of the Grand Chapter of NSW & ACT Inc. 
Also in attendance was the Worthy District Grand 
Matron of the Sydney District Grand Committee Sister 
Christine McDonnell & members of the SDG 
Committee. We also had 5 presiding Worthy Matrons 
& 1 presiding Worthy Patron.  
 
The meeting was full of many beautiful services. The 
Welcome Service was prepared by Sister Patricia 
Manefield, Mother’s Day Service by Sister Margaret 
Bryden, while the Birthday Service was in the hands of 
the Worthy Matron. During the Birthday Service, the 
names of all members who had signed the Role Book 
were remembered & their names placed on the 
Remembrance Tree. In total 319 members had been 
initiated or affiliated over the past 70 years. Over the 
past 70 years Wallsend Chapter has only had one 
home base & we still meet in the Wallsend Masonic 
Hall to this day.  
 
Our Past Worthy Matron’s & Past Worthy Patron’s 
Service was conducted by our Treasurer Sister Donna 
Hampton.  The positions for the service were filled by 
members of Wallsend who have not reached the 
position of Worthy Matron & the friends of Wallsend 
Chapter. Our PWMs & PWPs were seated in the West 
during the service. This service was a wonderful 
tribute to our PWMs & PWPs & our thanks to Sister 
Hampton for presenting such a beautiful service.  
 
As well as many visitors we were able to extend a very 
warm welcome to Sister Anne Brogden (Perth) & Sister 
Karen Yeates (Wagga Wagga), who because of 
distance are unable to be with us as often as they 
would like.  
 
Following the meeting we all adjourned to Wallsend 
Diggers (RSL) for our celebratory dinner, which was 
also attended by many of our family members.  
Our grateful thanks to all who attended & made this 
day so special. 
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The following weekend many of us were off to 
Adelaide for the UGCA Sessions, where Brother Alan 
Paterson was installed as WG Jnr Chaplain. We offer 
you our congratulations & also want to say how proud 
we are of you.   
 
Also congratulations to Brother Paul Smith Most 
Worthy Grand Patron & although you are representing 
Western Australia, Wallsend is very proud of you & 
send congratulations for a happy & successful 2 years.  
 
The sessions went off very well, great to catch up with 
the friends you don’t see on a regular basis & 
wonderful to have our friends from Texas here to 
celebrate with us.  
 
Best wishes to all for the coming year. 

Pamela Paterson (PWGM) –  
Worthy Matron 
 

PERTH CHAPTER, WESTERN AUSTRALIA 
 

Sister Faye Ward PMWGM has faithfully submitted an 
article about the happens of Perth & Carnation-
Applecross Chapters for this Newsletter over many 
years and this time round had fallen to the dreaded 
“flu” in Adelaide.  We wish everyone a complete & 
speedy recovery.  Humour is always the best medicine. 

From Faye - 

*Old timers should stay fit – they say we should 
exercise and stay fit as long as we can!!! My 
sentiments exactly ----- unfortunately. 

 

*Walking can add minutes to your life.  This enables 
you at 85 years old to spend an additional 5 months in 
a Nursing Home at $5000 per month. 

 

*I joined a health club last year, spent about $400.  
Haven’t lost a kilo.  Apparently, you have to go there. 

 

*I like long walks, especially when they are taken by 
people who annoy me. 

 

*If you are going to try cross-country skiing, start with 
a small country. 

 

NSW & ACT STEERING COMMITTEE 2021. 
 

Dear Sisters and Brothers  
 
With the 2019 SA Sessions completed, it is now up to 
NSW & ACT to prepare for, and host, the 2021 Session.  
A major challenge when you realise this is just on 22 
months away.  Our main focus is FUNDRAISING at this 
point.  These sessions will be held at Bankstown Sports 
Club from 9th – 12th June 2021. 
 
It was encouraging to have 20 enthusiastic people in 
attendance at our last Steering Committee meeting 
held on 14th July.  Several fundraising events were 
discussed and currently being planned.  Further details 
to follow. 
 
We plan on having a Trading Table at the Sessions, if 
you are unable to participate directly in the Steering 
Committee you can still assist with items and/or 
donations to help stock the trading table. 
 
Finally, a big THANK YOU! to the Chapters and 
individuals who have made Donations and for those 
who continued support of the Silver Lotto. 
SILVER CHAIN LOTTO   RESULTS 
DRAW NO. 6   JANUARY - MARCH 2019 

 

Week 1: Capital Chapter No. 43 
Week 2: Gwen Irving  No. 37 
Week 3: Joan Nethery  No. 39 
Week 4: Barbara Bates  No. 15 
Week 5: Christine McDonnell No. 33 
Week 6: Barbara Bates  No. 15 
Week 7: Christine McDonnell No. 33 
Week 8: Wallsend Chapter No. 24 
Week 9: Campbelltown Ch No. 40  
Week 10: Helen Bailey  No. 32 
 
DRAW NO. 7 APRIL - JUNE 2019 

 

Week 1: Del Yeates  No. 41 
Week 2: Norman Holden No.   7 
Week 3: Simone Wilkinson No.   2 
Week 4: Del Yeates  No. 41 
Week 5: Betty Griffiths  No. 22 
Week 6: Danielle Green No.   5 
Week 7: Lorraine Ellison No. 28 
Week 8: Amity Chapter  No. 36 
Week 9: Del Yeates  No. 41 
Week 10: Danielle Green No.   5 
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JOIN WITH US TO MAKE THE NSW & 
ACT SESSIONS MEMORABLE !!! 

 

Yours in Star Friendship 

Robyn Reily. WG Associate Matron 
Chairperson 
 

INTERNATIONAL ORDER OF RAINBOWS FOR GIRLS. 
Cumberland Assembly Installation TBA 

If you do know any girls interested from the ages of 5 
to 21 years old, you can visit our new website 
www.iorg-nsw-sa.org for more information or contact 
rainbowgirlsnsw@gmail.com for NSW or 
rainbowgirlssa@gmail.com for SA. 

https://www.facebook.com/gorainbownswsa/ 

 
 

RAINBOW WELCOMED THE MASONIC 
FAMILY. 
During the recent United Grand Chapter of Australia 
Session held in Adelaide the Rainbow Girls invited 
members of the Masonic Family to come together and 
share an insight into their organisations.  There are 
many Associated Order, however we invited Mr Geoff 
Tucker PGM and Chairman of the Hawthorn Masonic 
Trust and Mr Allan Henderson, Most Illustrious Grand 
Sovereign, Red Cross of Constantine as a recognition 
of their interest and support to Rainbow. 
 

The meeting was open as per the “Pledge Ritual” 
which is available for girls from 7 to 10 years and gives 
them an idea of the format of Rainbow meetings. 
 

This was followed by “A Baby Dedication” Ceremony 
for Elsie the daughter of our Mother Advisor and Past 
Grand Worthy Advisor, Kimberly (Rodeghiero) 
Sommers.  This was a first for Friendship-Dilkara 
Assembly and we thank Sister Denise Dickson, 
Supreme Deputy of Queensland for her input into the 

Service.  It 
was just 

delightful 
see Elsie 
chew on her 
little gift 
during the 
proceedings. 
 
 

Mr Geoff Tucker spoke giving some history of 
“Freemasonry in South Australia.”  Many of us learnt 
from this presentation that Freemasonry arrived in 
South Australia on the Bounty, the first settler ship 
into Adelaide. 
 
The girls then presented a short Service which 
explained their “Jewel of Office” and of course, 
coincidently some jewels are similar to those used in 
other Masonic Orders. 
 
Mr Allan Henderson provided a great talk about the 
“Red Cross of Constantine,” once he was able to 
complete his full title.  He is a very busy Mason and we 
thank him for sharing his time with the girls. 
 
Sister Leila Rodchgiero presented the “Rose Lecture” 
to our girls who had not received it and once again 
Leila’s ritual presentation was wonderful and an 
example for all girls to follow. 
 
Sister Barbara Hartman’s “Explanation of OES” is one 
of the best I have seen and will help our young 
members to know more about one of their sponsoring 
organisations. 
 
At the conclusion of the meeting the usual photo 
session took place followed by a very informal supper. 

 

In Rainbow Love 

Jheannie Callao, 
Mother Advisor  

Yours in Love & Service, 

Lorraine Rayne 
Supreme Deputy NSW & SA. 
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PHOENIX CHAPTER. BLACKTOWN. 
 
 
 
 
Phoenix Blacktown Chapter, Order of DeMolay for 
Australia, our Inaugural Installation of Officers on 
Sunday, 28th July 2019, 2:00 PM at Blacktown 
Masonic Centre, 1 Carnegie Place, Blacktown NSW 
2148. 
 
This is the first Chapter of DeMolay that will be 
dedicated in the Blacktown area  
 
Advised by, 
Dad Mario Baylon Jr PMC, Chev 
Secretary Designate 
 
Further information: 

 DeMolay Australia Ltd  
ABN 27 618 445 444 

Blacktown Phoenix Chapter NSW 
10 Terracotta Close Woodcroft NSW 2767 

Mobile: 0426 509 716 

Email: baylonmjr@gmail.com 

 
https://www.demolay.org.au/ 

 

SAVE THE DATE.  
Rainbow Girls Installation. TBA 
Grand Ball – 29 August. Liverpool Catholic Club 
OES Home Fund – Spring BBQ, 22 September 2019. 
2021 Steering Comm. Melbourne Cup Day – The Laurels.  
Rainbow Girls 90th Birthday 16 May 2020. 

 

***** 

The Grand Chapter of NSW & ACT and Publicity 
Officer/Editor accept no responsibility for the views 
expressed by members or Friends of this Newsletter. 

 

ALL PHOTOS ARE SENT TO Angela Sweeney  

FOR INCLUSION ON THE OES WEBSITE 

www.oesaustralia.org.au and some are sent to the 
Freemason Magazine of NSW for inclusion if possible, 
in the Freemason Magazine. 

 

Closing date for NOVEMBER 2019 is 1 November 2019. 

Margaret Smith, 18 Croston Road, ENGADINE  2233 

Phone 02 9520 7323.  Email 
msmith50@bigpond.net.au  

Thank you for your articles and subscriptions, on 
behalf the OES HOME FUND for the AGED. 

To cover costs for 2019 3 issues; Subscription  

DUE between December 2018 - March 2019 

$10 post, $5 email. 

Would you please send subscription to the above 
address or email? 

 

You have received this Grand Newsletter and I hope 
you enjoy reading it.  

As it is by subscription, the printed copy can be 
handed on but no emailing on.  

THANK YOU. Editor

 

 

 

 

 

 


